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Principal’s Message 
Last term saw our Year 12 Graduation which marked a milestone for many families. This term saw the HSC commence as the last task left 
for this engaging group of students. I compliment both students and staff who have so readily given of their time over the holiday break 
to support study groups preparing for these much-hyped examinations. Indeed, I think there wasn’t a day during “stuvac” where students 
and staff weren’t on site and fully immersed in revision activities. I have no doubt the fruit of their labour will be seen in some quality 
results. 

Year 11 have now commenced their HSC studies and I hope the assistance they are currently getting via a school developed HSC Success 
Strategy will stand them in good stead. This program is specifically designed to ensure study time is focused and that students utilise a 
range of strategies to ensure learning time is maximised. The study skills-set they develop will be adaptable beyond the school and I hope 
our kids embrace the opportunity with gusto! 

Our preparation for the 2019 school year continues at pace as we host our incoming Year 7 as part of our 6-7 transition process. By the 
conclusion of this process, our newest students will be familiar with the school, have experienced a high school timetable for the day and 
know where the amenities and other facilities are housed. More importantly, I hope it will light the fuse of excitement for learning and 
anticipation associated with beginning high school. 

On the staffing scene, we are in the process of appointing an additional Head Teacher Welfare while impending retirements may also see 
additional teaching staff required. I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Mrs Sharon Seeney to our team. Sharon is a substantive 
SAM who has agreed to join us until the end of 2019 to work as part of the Senior Financial Management Team of the school. She will 
join Mrs Souter and myself to ensure the equitable distribution of RAM funding in line with the endorsed school plan priorities. Sharon 
brings significant experience to the role and I look forward to her insights and financial acumen. 

On a less savoury note, there have been a number of students who have been pushing the boundaries of our expectations for behaviour 
across the school. I again reiterate that the school will not tolerate anti-social behaviour of any kind. The use of violence is reprehensible 
and has no place in our school. Students who engage in such gratuitous actions will have their placement at this school reviewed. Likewise, 
those who want to taunt others, bully and harass- or have others do their bidding- is anathema to the values of excellence, respect, 
integrity and compassion that form the cornerstone of our work. 

We will not be successful in ensuring our kids have an unequivocal understanding of their obligations in this area without the support of 
parents and carers. A consistent message from home and at school will go a long way to guaranteeing a daytime environment at school 
that is tolerant, respectful and inclusive. 

As always, your cooperation is very much appreciated as we strive for exactly the same outcome- happy, contented and successful 
children! 

 

With my kind regards,  
Mr Hambly, Principal  

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Deputies Report 

The year is flying by and our Year 12 students have just finished their final HSC exams. Talking to students as they have been leaving the 
exams they have been generally quite happy but we will not know the results until the end of the school year. It is an exciting stage of 
their lives as they are offered employment or various courses. We will keep you posted as to how they go.  
 
Warilla High School has a mobile phone policy and the students have been reminded of it at Year assemblies. The school’s stance is that 
during school hours student phones are “Off and Away”. If a parent/carer needs to get in contact with their child they are requested to 
do so through the school number and a message will be sent to them immediately. Please do not ring them during class time, as they will 
have their phone taken off them and it will not be returned until the end of the day. Obviously, if a teacher wants students to use the 
internet for a class activity then, of course, it is OK if they use their phone, or a tablet, to complete the task, and on its completion, it is to 
be switched off and returned to their bag. With our phone policy, we are teaching our students skills for life. Recently, a visitor to the 
school and an employer, said they are so against the use of phones during work time in the building industry that after one warning 
employees can be sacked for violating this code. He even gave an example of a death at a building site because the person wasn’t paying 
attention while using their phone. We ask parents and carers to support us by backing us up and communicating with their child through 
the office during school hours. We would also add to help our students mature and work on their independence it is good to encourage 
students to socialise with their friends rather than being on the phone to home during break time. 
 
Recently a letter was sent home to some parents of Year 10 students. These were students who had received a Letter about N Award 
warnings. The reason we send letters of this type is to keep you informed as to what is happening and our expectations at school. If a 
student doesn’t hand in assessment tasks we give them another chance to clear the matter, but for zero marks. If students have failed to 
do that we have sent you a letter. We want to work as a team with parents and the student and get these outstanding N warnings cleared, 
so as to not put their Record of School Achievement (ROSA) in jeopardy. Thank you to the many parents who have called recently about 
these letters and it is great to see we are clearing these issues. We want all of our students to do their personal best in their ROSA and 
we appreciate parental support for us to achieve this.  
 
It is a busy place at Warilla High and we have been a little busier recently with orientation days from students who will be enrolling as 
Year 7 in 2019. The Year 6 students have reported to have had wonderful experiences trying our various subjects and specialist areas they 
don’t get a chance to use in primary school. A huge thank you to the Warilla teachers who taught these exciting lessons, to Ms Napier, 
who will be their Year Advisor next year and all of the accompanying teachers who also got to see high school for a day. We look forward 
to seeing Year 6 next year as part of our student body.  
 
As we move closer to the end of the year it is also important to make sure that your student does not have “unexplained” absences on 
their report. All parents have the ability to access the portal and see what absences their student has and which ones still need explaining. 
People forget that when students apply for jobs, even just part-time work, employers look at attendance as a really important indicator 
as to what type of worker they might be, so get please get these absences explained. 
 

Finally, you may not have seen recently in the Illawarra Mercury, the article on Mr Hambly and Mrs Pettit receiving awards for their 
excellence in Education.  

The article begins with “John Hambly may be old school in the way he treats his students like they are his own children, but the Warilla 
High School principal was also recently recognised by the NSW Department of Education for embracing and encouraging cutting-edge 
technology. 

The highly experienced school principal and 
former School Education Director was 
presented the Secretary’s Award for Excellent 
Service. 

At the same awards ceremony, fellow Warilla 
HS teacher Renee Pettit was presented the 
Minister’s Award for Excellence in Teaching, 
which considers professional knowledge, 
practice and engagement”.  

Congratulations to Mr Hambly and Mrs Pettit 
for being recognised for your great work!!! 
  
Deputy Principals  
Ms Brook, Mr Hales and Mr Kershaw  
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Week 5A  

Week 6B   

Week 7A 

26 - 30 
Nov 

• Year 12 Retail Services Work placement 
• Year 12 Business Services 2, Hospitality and Metal & 

Engineering Work placement 

27 Nov • HSIE Faculty RAP PL Event 

29 - 30 
Nov • 8A Cap Camp 

Week 8B 

3 – 7 Dec  • Year 12 Business Services 2, Hospitality and Metal & 
Engineering Work placement 

3 Dec • Presentation Night Rehearsal 

4 Dec • Presentation Night 

7 Dec • SRC Fundraiser 

Week 9A 

12 – 13 
Dec  • Year 8 CAP B camp 

12 Dec • 7 & 8 CORE Skills PDHPE experience 

14 Dec • House Survivor 

Week 10B 

17 Dec • Jamberoo Rewards Excursion 

18 Dec • 12CAFS IRP due 

20 Dec • Staff Development day 

22 Dec • Staff Development day 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

12 Nov • Year 12 Sign Out 
• Year 7 CAP 2019 Information Evening 

12 -16 
Nov • Year 12 Business Services 1 and Construction Work placement 

13 - 15 
Nov • Support Unit Camp 

19 - 23 
Nov 

• Year 12 Business Services 1 and Construction Work placement 
• Year 12 Retail Services Work placement 

20 Nov • Year 6-7 Information Evening 

22 Nov • STEM Enrichment Day 

23 Nov • White Ribbon Day 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2017 important 
school dates will also be included. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 
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Update for Vaccinations 

Any Year 7 student who returned their purple vaccination consent form but was away on the day to receive their Human Papillomavirus 
vaccine (HPV) which requires two doses will have the opportunity to catch up at school on 13th February 2019. No further documentation 
needs to be returned to the school as the nurses have all the information on file.  

Any Year 10 or 11 students who was absent on the day for their Meningococcal vaccine will NOT have an opportunity to catch up at 
school.  A nurse from Public Health will be in contact with you around November to inform you that it will only be free from your local GP 
for the remainder of this year. You will need to make an appointment with your local GP to get this done. 

If you have any further questions, please contact Miss King or Mr Smart at school, or the School Immunisation Program Coordinator at 
the Public Health Unit from November onwards, Monday to Friday 8:30 am - 5 pm Ph: 4221 6700.   

Ms King 
Girls Supervisor 
 
HSC Disability Support Provisions (special provisions) 2019 Applications 

NESA offers practical support to students with a disability sitting the HSC. Approval to use disability support for the HSC exams must be 
granted by NESA. 

Disability can include medical conditions such as diabetes, chronic pain, poor fine motor skills (very poor writing), and mental health 
issues including anxiety or depression. Disability can also cover learning difficulties including associated with reading and or writing. 

NESA requires supporting evidence to be submitted with each application. Often this evidence is in the form of current diagnosis from 
medical providers including doctors, specialist doctors, as well as allied health professionals such as physiotherapists, psychologists, 
occupational therapists, behavioural optometrists. 

Support offered is practical in nature and depends upon the disability, but can include separate small group supervision, reader, writer, 
extra time, stand & stretch, rest breaks, diabetic provisions.  

It is possible for NESA to permit non-standard support. 

Applications are lodged with NESA electronically, by Warilla High School, on behalf of each student, with attached supporting 
documentation.  

Submission of applications to access disability support provisions will generally close at the end of term 1, 2019. NESA will consider late 
applications. 

If you are interested in finding out more regarding the process of applying for Disability Support Provisions for the 2019 HSC, please 
contact Ros Gaynor Learning and Support Teacher 

Ms Gaynor 
Learning & Support Teacher 

    HOST FAMILY NEEDED! 
Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is looking for a volunteer host family for a 15-year-old boy from Denmark who is currently 
attending Warilla High School.  He has settled well at the school, so we are hoping that someone from the school community may be 
interested in hosting him from December to April. 

He is outgoing and friendly and loves playing sports. Together with his host family, he would love to experience new activities, share 
Danish culture and simply be part of his host family’s daily life. If you are interested in hosting and finding out more information, please 
phone Tempel or Masako at the Student Exchange Office: 1300 135 331 / 02 9997 0700 or send an email to info@studentexchange.org.au. 
Thank you very much for your help. 

http://studentexchange.org.au/ 

http://studentexchange.org.au/
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RESOURCEFUL ADOLESCENT PARENT PROGRAM  

Parenting teenagers doesn't come with a manual, but this could be the next best thing!  

21st, 28th NOVEMBER & 5th DECEMBER  

Warilla High School is teaming up with Southern Youth and Family Services (SYFS) to offer local parents a FREE 3 session Parenting 
workshop from Warilla High School Library.  

We would love to have you! Registration details below.  

Jewel Vukicevic  

Student Support Officer 
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 RUOK DAY                                                                          
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Christmas Stalls 

 

Friday the 7th of December 2018 

SCG, Break 1 & 2 

The Warilla High Student School 
Representative Council are running a day 
where students can buy beef sliders, 
homemade lemonade, super-doopers, 
drinks, cupcakes, raffles and many items 
from novelty stalls such a Christmas cards 
from the SCG - all in the spirit of Christmas! 

We have combo deals for $5 and nothing 
exceeds that amount. 

If your child would like to share their 
creative talent and wish to join the 
collection of stalls we have, either to sell 
something they have made or that a family 
member has made, please get them to 
come and see any of the SRC members or 
Miss Gehrels in the science staffroom; YOU 
KEEP THE PROFITS! (No glass sales, sorry!) 

Piper Rye  

SRC Secretary 

 

 

RBA Education Ambassadors visit Warilla High. 

Warilla High Students first to see the new $50 note.  

A group of interested students attended a guest presentation from two Education Ambassadors of the Reserve Bank of Australia earlier 
this semester. Students in Years 8, 9, 10 and 11 were among the group of about fifty people along with Miss Ryan and Miss Lever and 
other interested teachers who gathered in the hall after a formal assembly. Economists Tim Atkin and Tanya Livermore explained some 
fundamental concepts around economics.  

The Reserve Bank is independent of government and explains their role on their website (https://www.rba.gov.au/qa/) as follows:  

“The Bank conducts the nation's monetary policy and issues its currency. It seeks to foster financial system stability and 
promotes the safety and efficiency of the payments system. It also offers banking services to government” 

To explain some introductory ideas Tim and Tanya explained the idea of ‘Opportunity Cost’. Here’s a scenario: you are invited 
to three parties. You’d like to go to all three but you can only go to one. Which do you choose? Whichever party you decide to 
spend your time at, comes at the cost of missing the other two parties. By choosing your ‘favourite’ you have decided attending 
this party is worth the cost of missing the opportunity of going to either of the others 

 People in all walks of life make decisions and choices from a range of options available to them every day. By going with their 
most preferred option, they are letting go of the alternatives (these alternatives are the missed opportunity, the cost, of the 
decision). Economics looks at how people and their societies make decisions around the expenditure of resources like time, 
money, water or any number of resources.  

 

https://www.rba.gov.au/qa/
https://www.rba.gov.au/fin-stability/about.html
https://www.rba.gov.au/payments-and-infrastructure/
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During the presentation, students watched a short video from on the bank’s website 
(https://www.rba.gov.au/education/resources/economics/ ) to answer the question “What is Economics”. Briefly, the bank 
answers the question with: :  

“Economics is commonly described as the study of how societies allocate limited resources to meet their needs and wants. 
It is about people making choices under conditions of scarcity and uncertainty. It is present in much of what we hear 
about and do in our daily lives” 

Tim showed the students the new $50 note weeks before it was released to the public. He shone a UV light onto the note to 
show off its security features. Some students in the group were so impressed they asked to take photos of the new currency.  

  

 

The Reserve Bank has invested in developing a well resourced Education unit in order to 
increase the number of people studying economics in Australia. Warilla High will run a 
Commerce Elective 100 hour unit for Year 10 in 2019. The HSIE faculty are keen to see 
Economics offered on a senior subject line in 2020. 

Assistant Governor Guy Dupelle explained to Miss Ryan last year that people do not have 
to be elite students to do Economics. In the past, there was a perception that you needed 
to go to an “Ivy League” privileged private school to gain access to the social networks 
that can bring success. This is no longer the case. The ambassadors who visited Warilla 
High were both educated at public high schools. Tanya is from the Illawarra and Tim is 
from The Shire.   

Students keen to pursue the study of Economics or Commerce can begin today. People 
can begin to learn about economic issues just by taking an interest in the public affairs of 
their community and the wider world around them. They also need to be willing to read, 
listen and try to connect the dots around how decisions are made about who gets what in 
a world of limited resources.  

Providing Warilla High School students with the opportunity to have these concepts 
explained to them might foster some inspiration to study Economics in the future, starting 
today.  

Photo 1: Economist Tanya Livermore talks to students 
about Opportunity Cost 

Photo 2: Students in the hall hear about what its like to 
work in Economics 

Photo 3: Assistant Governor Guy Dupelle 
(https://www.rba.gov.au/about-rba/people/deputy-
gov.html) and Miss Ryan at the Teacher Immersion Day at 
the Reserve Bank of Australia. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.rba.gov.au/education/resources/economics/
https://www.rba.gov.au/about-rba/people/deputy-gov.html
https://www.rba.gov.au/about-rba/people/deputy-gov.html
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Year 7 

Welcome back to the final term of the year. It’s hard to believe this time last year our year group was participating in the Year 6 to 7 
transition visits! Although the end of the year is fast approaching, year 7 still have a lot of work to do. There are still numerous 
assessments to complete that will go towards their final grades, so keep up the hard work! 

This term, Year 7 have participated in the peer support day up in Blackbutt. The students had a great day completing the amazing race 
activities and were blessed with warm weather. Hopefully, the weather stays warm, as year 7 are doing swimming and beach activities 
for sport. With this in mind, I encourage all students to wear sunscreen, bring a hat and a bottle of water, and finally have some fun 

Mrs Ratajkoski 
Year 7 Advisor 
 

Year 9 
It is hard to believe that we are almost mid-way through term 4! There may only be a handful of weeks left as Year 9, but don’t be too 
complacent, it is still as busy as ever at Warilla High School.  

Term 4 is our second reporting period for the year and students will receive their reports toward the end of the school year. It is important 
that students are completing and handing in all assessment tasks and ensuring that they catch up and complete any class work they have 
missed. 

I had the pleasure of being part of the audience for the recent Year 9 Drama performance night and it was great to see the creative and 
collaborative skills being displayed by these students. The students performed confidently to an audience comprised of parents and 
teachers, and added to the authentic learning experience for these students. I would like to thank the parents for their support. 

It will be a busy lead up to the end of the year, so I wish all of year 9 the best of luck in their studies as we look forward to moving into 
Year 10 in 2019. 

Mr Nolan 
Year 9 Advisor 
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

Make Online Payments (POP) 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• The student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• The student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

